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52 Compayne 

Gardens

NW6 3RY

12/10/2017  18:59:402017/4932/P COMMNT Diana Fox I do not think that it is in keeping with the green and lush nature of the local environment - 

which we all prize - to erect a living space in the garden of this property. If permission is 

granted for this addition, then the trend will likely spread and we will significantly reduce the 

prized greenspace in the area. These large gardens are unique for London. They should be 

honoured and not viewed as building plots.

Flat1

48 Compayne 

Gardens

London

NW6 3RY

13/10/2017  09:54:552017/4932/P COMMNT Christopher 

Gardner I was very worried to see that this application has appeared again even though the 

proposed building is slightly smaller than before.

 

I am objecting to this on the same grounds as the original application. I would like to 

underline what I said before.

 

I have lived in Compayne Gardens since the 1960s and one of the most attractive features 

of the area is the quiet, open green space behind the houses, which is extremely unusual 

for London.

 

If the council allows this accommodation to be built, we will lose part of this wonderful green 

space. It will inevitably mean noise, light pollution and people coming in and out at all times. 

This will harm my enjoyment of living here, especially in the back rooms of the flat, which 

are where I spend most of the time.

 

As has happened at other properties in the area, although thankfully not yet in this part of 

the street, so-called garden rooms can easily be turned into separate flats, which just 

increases the disruption. Otherwise, why would it have a kitchen and bathroom as part of 

the design? How could you stop someone living there full-time?

 

This is supposed to be a conservation area and surely if that means anything it means 

conserving the green space.

 

I am extremely worried that if this is allowed to go ahead it will be the thin end of the wedge 

and the council would then have no reason to stop these buildings going ahead in all the 

gardens.

 

Approving this application would be the beginning of the end for the unique character of this 

area.

 

The smaller size does not change that at all.
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